
55th Session of the Commission on Population and Development 
 

Respected Dr. Natalia Kanems, members of the Board of Directors of CPD55 and colleagues from 
women's organizations, civil society, delegates from member countries and other stakeholders.  
 
The Asociación Colectivo Mujeres al Derecho, along with our allies networks in Latin America and the 
Caribbean, shares and welcomes the postulates, reaffirmations and goals proposed as a framework for 
the Resolution on Population and Sustainable Development, in particular, a sustained and inclusive 
economic growth of this session. However, we would like to make the following contributions to its 
strengthening.  
 
We reaffirm that, to achieve progress on population and sustainable development, in particular  

dialogues, practices, and pilot models of the diversity of paradigm on development that exist ancestral, 
empirical if you want to call it that. But above all our 


